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ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education) would like to offer the following 
comments into the record regarding the Department of Energy’s AREA IV Community 
Involvement Plan (CIP). In Figure 5, Communities Around SSFL on page 20, the labeling 
for Runkle Canyon is misplaced and it should be moved closer to the Santa Susana Field 
Lab (SSFL). Also in Figure 5, the Community of Oak Park should be included as a fair 
representation of population surrounding All Sides of the SSFL. In Section 4.1.2, 
Chatsworth, The completion of railway tunnel no. 26 & no. 27 was in 1905, construction 
began in 1898.Source.http://docs.cpuc.ca.gov/published/Agenda_resolution/29344.htm  
In Section 4.1.4, Simi Valley, The arrival of the railroad in Simi Valley was in 1905.  
In Section 4.4.1, Key Community Concerns…A concern of mine that was not included, the 
DOE predecessor, the Atomic Energy Commission (AEC) contracted North American 
Aviation’s Atomics International (AI) Division to do research in AREA I in the AI Tower. On 
September 15th of 2009 the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board found 
Radionuclides in the watershed of this AI Tower Drainage. ETEC had operations at Vertical 
Test Stand 3 (VTS 3) in The Bowl of AREA I. This needs to be addressed.  In Section 5.3.4, 
Mailing List Expansion, The DOE should share this information with the Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) and the Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) to 
ensure nobody is left out of a chance for involvement. In section 6.0, Upcoming Program 
Activities and Involvement Opportunities, Biomonitoring should be a program to consider, 
as there are elevated cases of Cancer and other Health Problems that could potentially be 
related to the SSFL. In conclusion, Appendix C – Stakeholders, my name is misspelled and 
it should read Aerospace, not American.  
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